Treasurer’s Report
February 26, 2025 Board of Selectmen Meeting

January 2025 Financials
· The month end close is complete for General Fund for January. Tonight’s report includes the preliminary General Fund P&L through January 31, 2025. January bank statements, Tax revenue/collections and interfund reconciliations have been completed. 
· Total Current Year Tax Revenue Collections for the 7 months ended January 31, 2025, totaled $4.33M, which is 93.7% of the full year’s budget.  Back tax collections total $70k which is 233% of the full year’s budget. Current year interest totaled $7.4k and interest on back taxes was $16.6k. Total collections for the month of January totaled $1.35M. 
· General Revenues totaled $34K, 89.2% of the full year’s budget. Departmental Revenues totaled $32.4K, 50.8% of the full year’s budget. 
· State Grant revenues totaled $809K, 58.6% of the full year budget.   
· Total Revenues total $5.3M, 86.1% of the full year’s budget. 
· General Government expenditures totaled $1.18M, 58.3% of the full year’s budget. This includes CNR contributions for the year, the lease payment on the fire truck and 2 quarterly interest payments on notes payable to Berkshire. 
· Scotland Elementary School expenses totaled $1.34M, 54.6% of the full year budget. RD11 District School expenses totaled $993K, 53.6% of the full year budget (6 of 11 payments are reflected).
· General Fund cash on January 31, 2025 totaled $2.3M of which $353k was held in the STIF investment account. There was another $480K held in a STIF account for the investment and other funds (including CNR funds). Between the two STIF accounts, the Town earned interest totaling $24K in FY 2025.

FY25 Capital Expenditures
FY 25 Capital Expenditures have been incurred as follows:

· $40.3K Fire Department ($8.7K Network Upgrade, $18.2K Air Packs, $13.4k Thermal Camera).
· There is $240k available to spend in CNR funds as of January 31, 2025.
· Town Hall Renovation Fund – Through January 31, 2025, we have incurred $220K in costs from the start of the project and $199K has been received in reimbursements. The Town portion of the project to date is $14.6K.

Other Activities

· FY 26 budget. Templates have been sent to department heads to complete their FY 26 budget requests by the end of February. Some preliminary departmental budgets have been completed and will be presented tonight
· Continuing Disclosures Report for our bonds has been prepared and filed with the Electronic Municipal Market Access (EMMA).
· BOE accounts reconciled through the end of January.
· The Town is holding $3,870 in Opioid Settlement Funds.
· Due to repairs to the Library circulator pumps, we will be going over budget on building maintenance this month. A budget transfer request will be made next month. 
· Attempted theft of Town funds. A vendor check was intercepted and washed and presented to the bank. The bank notified the Treasurer of the discrepancy and the check was not honored. The incident was reported to the State Police.
